Williamson Conservation and Sporting Club
6786 Pound Road
Williamson, NY 14589

Meeting Minutes for Tuesday April 5, 2022

Call to Order
The meeting was called to order by President Greg Hiller at 7:00 PM immediately following the Pledge of
Allegiance to the Flag.

Members in attendance: Greg Palis, Don Davis, Tim Montondo, Russ Darrow, Bill Haley, Don Smith,
Paul Lowans, Jeff Kunzer, Greg Hiller, Jim Sweet and Bill Jolliff.

Officers Reports
«  Minutes for the March 1%, 2022 meeting were approved.
* Club Treasurer Jeff Kunzer gave his report. Approved.
« Jeff Kunzer reported there were 508 paid members as of March 31, 2022.

New Business
» Suggestion that due to the high cost of fuel that a fee be required to use the golf carts for shooting.
It has not been a high cost item so it was left that a fee would not be necessary but if the user
wanted to make a donation, that would be fine.

Old Business

» A variety of topics were discussed including:

- Jeff Kunzer, Rudy Reiber, Van Huston and Jim (?)will begin the risky task of putting the
potentially hazardous ash trees on the ground. Would probably be a Monday, Tuesday and/or
Wednesday activity. Starting place would be the ash trees between the range parking lot and
the road followed by going out to the clay’s course.

- Skeet field lights will be replaced with something more suitable.

- When it dries up some, a cleanup work party will be organized. Notice provided by email.

- There was an extra $31 charge on the monthly telephone bill that was removed thanks to Jeff
Kunzer’s effort. Suggested that the phone in the club house is not for general use.

- The EZPull Control System as used on the skeet field will be employed for the trap field.

- Note to the users of the rifle and pistol range, please close the gate after you have entered or
exited.

SCOPE Report by Don Smith
» The Wayne County SCOPE chapter have their monthly meetings on second Wednesday of the
month at 7:00 PM at the American Legion in Marion which is open to the public.
» The Annual SCOPE Meeting will be held on Saturday April 30. Open to SCOPE members by
contacting SCOPE via their website: www.scopeny2a.org



http://www.scopeny2a.org/

» There are numerous federal and state gun legislation being proposed. Gun owners are encouraged
to visit the SCOPE website: www.scopeny?2a.org and be informed.

Other

Tim Montondo has suggested a club activity called “So you think you can shoot” which basically
goes like this according to initial plans:

Main idea is have a shoot with rifle, pistol and shotgun, each worth 100 points.

Rifle would be open sights at 50 yards with 10 shots worth a maximum of 100 points.

Pistol would be shot at 7 yards with 10 shots worth a maximum of 100 points.

Shotgun, two choices worth a maximum of 100 points. Could be a round of sporting clays worth 2

points per dead bird. Or a round of 50 sporting clays plus 25 at Skeet plus 25 at Trap for 1 point each
per dead bird.

Tim will have a CO2 pistol for shooters that do not have a NY'S Pistol Permit.

Goal is to get members together for some fun shooting and see who might be the best overall shooters
in the club. More detail to follow.

If you have some suggestions, feedback, etc, let Tim know: timothymontondo@gmail.com.

Adjournment
Greg Hiller made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 PM. Motion carried.

Submitted by Bill Jolliff, Secretary



http://www.scopeny2a.org/

